Barbara Huber Hancock
June 25, 1917 - July 30, 2018

Barbara Hancock, known to her family as Aunt Bunny and the matriarch of the family,
passed away on July 30, 2018 at the age of 101. She was like a mother and grandmother
to us, and she will be missed forever. She was preceded in death by her mother, Ada Jane
Hancock, and her sisters Virginia Post and Betsy Schuhmann. She leaves behind her
nieces Martha Shuh, Andrea Bagoon, and Alice (Paul) Bishop; her grandnieces and
grandnephews Erika (Kurt) Buhring, Aimee (Kevin) Nelson, Sam (Kim) Bagoon, Todd
(Pam) Bishop, and many great-grand nieces and nephews. She was in education for
many years and was a devoted P.E.O. sister. She will be cremated, and her cremated
remains will be interred at East Lawn Cemetery in Sacramento, California at a later date.
In lieu of flowers, the family asks that donations can be made in her name to the World
Wildlife Fund.



Comments

“ She was such a dear soul, and one of the truly kind people | have ever known.
| will always remember the time | visited her (with Jill Murrell, another DP PEO sister)
at Traverse City in 2005.

We had such a good time, always wished | could get the time to plan another visit,
but | always looked forward to her dear Christmas poems, and will miss not getting

one this year.

To her family, | send my condolences, and know that you will have many happy
memories of your time together with Barbara, or Aunt Bunny as you know her.

Helen Kirk - August 10, 2018 at 12:56 PM

“ Although | never met Aunt Bunny, | know how special she was to Andrea, Kim, and
Sam. | enjoyed hearing stories of their visits with her. My thoughts and prayers are
with the family.

Susan Baggett - August 01, 2018 at 08:58 AM



